[image: ]Term 2 2023
Welcome back! We hope you all had a great October break. 
We’d like to take the opportunity to thank you for your support at our MacMillian coffee morning. We raised money for a wonderful cause but also had a great day welcoming in all our families for cake and a wee cuppa!
We are all now looking forward to Term 2 and the countdown to Christmas!
Term 2 is looking like a very busy term!

Halloween 
[image: C:\Users\pm88977\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\INetCache\Content.MSO\75681BB2.tmp]We are all looking forward to our Halloween disco on Monday 31st October. See letter on our website that was sent out before the October break with more information about this. Remember tickets must be bought by Friday 27th October.   

Parents’ Evening 
[bookmark: _GoBack]You will this week receive a letter asking you to choose the day for your child’s parents evening. These will be on Thursday 9th and Tuesday 14th November. 

Wear It Bright Friday 
Our JRSOs will be sending out more information about Wear it Bright Friday on Friday 3rd November. On this day you can come to school dressed in bright clothes to promote awareness of being seen by drivers in the darker winter nights.  

[image: C:\Users\pm88977\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\INetCache\Content.MSO\1F9A05C1.tmp]Children in Need 
The pupil council are busy organising some events for Children in Need including a dress down day on Friday 17th November. The pupil council will send out more information about this. 

Asthma Workshops 
Following staff training on Asthma and Allergies pupils will all take part in Asthma workshops with the Asthma and Allergy Foundation on 21st / 22nd November. 



[image: C:\Users\PM88977\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\INetCache\Content.MSO\29E86411.tmp]Sports Clubs
P5 – P7 Gymnastics club will continue in preparation for Gym Fest in November
P5 – P7 Girls football club will be introduced as an afterschool club, taking place in the school gym hall (not Nethercraigs)
P6 and P7 football team will continue to compete monthly at Nethercraigs
P3 – P4 Dodgeball club will be introduced in term 2
P6 and P7 pupils will have an opportunity to compete in Cross-Country heats for selection to represent the school in the South Side finals.

Scottish Book Week - November
[image: Free Image on Pixabay - Book, Read, Lesson, Primary | Caratulas para  cuadernos escolares, Murales escolares, Graduación de guardería]Read, write, count and bookbug bags will be given out this week.  Primary 1 - 3 parents will be invited into school to work with their child and our mathletes and literacy leaders on numeracy and literacy activties from these bags. 
· Wednesday 15th November 2 – 3pm  - P3
· Wednesday 22nd November 2 – 3pm  - P2 
· Thursday 23rd November 2 – 3pm - P1 
Further details to follow. 
Wednesday 22nd November will be a Vocabulary dress up day. On this day children should come to school dressed as a word. Literacy Leaders will share examples of this nearer the time. 

STARS film project 
Last session, our JRSO team took part in the STARS film project where we created a video to promote cycling to school. On Wednesday 15th November our JRSOs will be visiting Glasgow City Chambers for the awards celebration of this project.  

Parent Pay 
[image: C:\Users\pm88977\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\INetCache\Content.MSO\9F875AD7.tmp]Thank you to everyone who has been using parent pay to choose your children’s lunches. This hugely helps the lunch hall run smoothly. 













[image: Transparent Clipart For Christmas - Clip Art Christmas Day, HD Png Download  - kindpng]Parties 
We will have our usual Christmas Parties in school again this year. We will send the dates for these nearer the time. 

Nativity – P1 and P2
The Primary 1s will perform their nativity for parents. As the previous 2 years Nativities have been recorded for parents the P2s and P3s will perform songs as part of this year’s nativity. P1 and P2 parents will be invited to attend. This will be in the afternoon on Tuesday 5th December and morning on Wednesday 6th December. A letter will be sent out with more details nearer the time.
School Show – P3 – P7 
[image: https://encrypted-tbn0.gstatic.com/images?q=tbn:ANd9GcTeLYbB514vwYRponGUXBJvh18ofEyd0LkoZPzthujDPaH67PxlbinbG1fXeQ:https://www.riversideprimaryacademy.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2016/11/ugly-sweater-Lh80Cm-clipart.jpg&s]For the first time we are having a Christmas Show for P3 – P7 where classes will perform Christmas songs. This will be in the afternoon on Tuesday 19th December and morning on Wednesday 20th December. 
For the show children will be asked to wear a Christmas jumper. If you have any Christmas jumpers that are now too small please donate them to the school. 

Choir
The school choir will be singing at Princes Square on Monday 12th December. Mr Coogan will soon be selecting his choir and starting rehearsals. 
Christmas Disco
The parent council will organise the school Christmas Disco and this is planned for Thursday 7th December. More details from the parent council will come out nearer the time. 


As always please get in touch if you have any queries or concerns and remember to follow us on twitter.
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headteacher@cardonald-pri.glasgow.sch.uk
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